## Selectmen's Meeting April 6, 1981

Present: Paul Mercier, Katherine Ring, Leslie MacNeil and Betty Shaw

Virginia Grant has an appointment to discus the coming tax sale and get some idea of what her duties will involve in regards to the Sewer Acct.

Diane Goff & Cecily Crofoot talked about their need for the use of the town hall. A decision is forthcoming.

A question in regards to sewer hook-up charge was explained to Steve Downey

Appointment to the Planning Board were discussed. Paul will be calling the party this week to see if he will accept.

Bank of N.H. deeded its interest in the property that had been in question.

Abatement of Real Estate Tax on property applications were gone over.

Notice of Intent to Cut were signed. (two)

Application for public assistance were read and Katherine will look into the matter this week.

William MacCoullough spoke of a change he wishes to make. Katherine will look into the question of his place being hooked up to the sewer, and give a report to the other selectmen before a decision is given.

Brian Brown gave his weekly report.

Ted Brown discussed Park Board business.

Library Board requested a Executive Session and I choose to leave to see to anyone else waiting in the office at that time.

George Cole, Jr. gave a report on the Highway dept.

A quarterly report on the main accounts were given to the selectmen in order to have an idea of how and where the money is being used for each account.